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DIVISION OF HEALTH CARE FINANCING AND POLICY Director
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June 27, 2011

Inter-Tribal Council of Nevada
Alvin Moyle, President

Daryl Crawford, Executive Director
P.O. Box 7440

Reno, NV 89510

Indian Health Board of Nevada
Larry Curley, Executive Director
1325 Airmotive Way, Suite 250
Reno, NV 89502

Dear Sirs,

In accordance with established consultation guidelines, the Division of Health Care Financing
and Policy (DHCFP) is notifying Nevada tribes of the following proposed change in policy
regarding Primary Care Case Management (PCCM).

This amendment deletes Section 4.10 Attachment A. Section 4.10 Attachment A is an exception
to freedom of choice of providers under a Primary Care Case Management (PCCM). The State of
Nevada Medicaid Program has used a Managed Care Model since 2002 and does not currently
use the PCCM model. The Vendor referred to in Section 4.10 Attachment A is no longer
contracted with the State of Nevada Medicaid Program. There is no financial impact to this
amendment.

If you would like a specific consultation regarding this new policy, please contact Jon Kirwin at
775-684-3706 who will schedule a meeting. We would appreciate a reply whether or not you
would like this consultation, however if we do not hear from you within 30 days from the date of
this letter we will consider that an indication that no consultation is requested.

Sincerely,

COui Dot~

Charles Duarte
Administrator

Cc:  Elizabeth Aiello, Deputy Administrator
Connie Anderson, Chief, Continuum of Care
Marta Stagliano, Chief, Compliance
Jon Kirwin, SSPS 1III, Program Services
Greg Tanner, MA 111, Managed Care



